
MINUTES
SPECIAL CITY COMISSION/
PUBLIC WORKS AUTHORITY
MEETING
September 15th, 2022
223 S Main St.
Grandfield, Ok 73546
6:30 pm

A special meeting of the Grandfield City Commission/ PWA was held on September 15th, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. in the City Hall Council Chambers. Present were Mayor Paula Schoonover, Kenda Dean (@ 6:31p.m.), Jeff Timms, and Johnny Naramor. Commissioner, Todd Luna was absent. City Manager; Curtis Whittington, City Clerk; Margaret Thomas, Interim Police Chief; Daniel Rodriguez, and PWA Supervisor David Dudenhoeffer was present.


1. Call to Order:  Paula Schoonover, Mayor-present 

2. Roll Call:  Kenda Dean, Vice Mayor/Commissioner-present @ 6:31 p.m.
   Jeff Timms, Commissioner-present 
   John Naramor, Commissioner-present 
   Todd Luna, Commissioner-absent

3. [bookmark: _Hlk115358822]Discussion, consideration and possible action to allocate REAP Grant funds to DBP (Disinfection by-products) study. Mayor discussed the request that small towns are being asked to allocate their REAP grants to a study designed to figure out the problem is regarding the TTHMs. This study will produce a solution. The cost of is $250,000. The EPA is driving the study and have provided funds to DEQ to fix the water problems. Our REAP grant is approximately $35,000. The fix will then be applied at the Frederick level as well as to the individual towns which allocated their REAP grant to the study and those fixes would be funded by DEQ. If we choose not to participate, we will still be under Consent Order as well as be expected to come up with a solution on our own at our expense. The mayor stated that she believed the city would be well suited to participated. C. Whittington (City Manager) mentioned by participating, the city is guaranteed to receive the REAP grant money. Our points will not be affected for next year’s REAP grant allowance. K. Dean questioned whether we had something in writing stating that all of these things were going to happen. Jeff Timms Questioned the City’s consent order status during this process. C. Whittington stated that the city will remain under the consent order during this study, however no fines or penalties will be assessed. J. Timms asked the timeline of the study. The city manager said that they are looking to be done around the first of January 2023 but there is no certainty. The city will never be expected to become solely reliant upon Frederick’s water nor will Frederick will be able to raise water rates as a result of the study.  City Manager stated that he was nearly finished with the REAP grant application. David Dudenhoeffer spoke that every city will receive what they need to address their specific issue. K. Dean asked about who will be responsible implementing the actual fixing after the study is complete. David responded, “that’s all part of the study and the engineer in Altus is responsible for the project.” He will direct whatever resources are needed to each individual town. The city will not be responsible for cost nor finding a company to fix the problems that may be found.  
K. Dean motioned to allocate REAP Grant funds to DBP (Disinfection by-products) study and Jeff Timms seconded.
    The Vote Aye – Schoonover, Dean, Timms, Naramor      Nay- None   

4. Discussion, consideration and possible action to allocate ARPA funds to the DBP study rather than REAP Grant funds. No Action Needed

5. Discussion, consideration and possible action to approve an update of Ordinance 376, concerning retail marijuana establishments. The mayor mentioned that the Ordinances used in the past had errors. The attorney, Amanda Mullins had corrected the verbiage and statues needed to update and correct the Ordinance. Commissioners discussed there being only commercial growers at the present moment in Grandfield, City Manager mentioned that there is interest in opening up a dispensary, but the Ordinance needed to be corrected and passed prior to that being a possibility. 
J. Naramor motioned to approve an update of Ordinance 376, concerning retail marijuana establishments and K. Dean seconded.
    The Vote Aye – Schoonover, Dean, Timms, Naramor       Nay- None   

6. Discussion, consideration and possible action to approve the Emergency Clause of Ordinance No. 376. 
J. Naramor motioned to approve the Emergency Clause of Ordinance No. 376. and K. Dean seconded.
    The Vote Aye – Schoonover, Dean, Timms, Naramor       Nay- None   

7. [bookmark: _Hlk115171409]Discussion, consideration and possible action to resume Friday business hours at the Grandfield City Hall on October 14, 2022. City Clerk and City manager spoke on benefits of being closed on Friday, such as training, appointments, and meetings at and away from office. 
J. Timms motioned to extend the closure of City Hall on Fridays for six (6) months, and J. Naramor seconded. To be revisited in March 7,2023
    The Vote Aye – Schoonover, Dean, Timms, Naramor       Nay- None   

8. Discussion, consideration and possible action to extend interim Chief of Police temporary promotion for up to 120 days.
K. Dean motioned to extend interim Chief of Police temporary promotion for up to 120 days and J. Timms seconded.
    The Vote Aye – Schoonover, Dean, Timms, Naramor       Nay- None   

9. City Manager Report and Update.
Consumer confidence report will be mailed out to customer regarding the website, by October 1st. It’s too late to add a note to the bill. 
The City Manager Discussed: 
Sewer lagoon projects bids will need to be rejected and the process will need to start over due to issue with all bids except the highest one. 
Bricks at old city grocery needs to be moved we don’t have equipment. Bobby Whittington has volunteered to allow the city to use his skid steer to move bricks to County Barn. City Manager will use it to move bricks 
Mini excavator in the city Barn, every likes it.  C26 
Backhoe repairs are not complete at this time. Rental is costing $3,000 a month.

10. City Council Comments.
	No comments 

11. Adjourn.
K. Dean motioned to adjourn the meeting and J. Timms seconded, the meeting ended at 6:58 P.M. 
    The Vote Aye – Schoonover, Dean, Timms, Naramor       Nay- None   
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